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MEMORANDUM

DATE: June 9, 2009

FROM: Roger Kirby, Director WPCP

TO: A. J. Johnson, City Administrator

SUBJECT: Change Order #1

Attached is Change Order #1 for the WPCP Improvement Project from V & K. I should
have the signed copies back from Williams Brothers before the council meeting on June 18^.
We were able to negotiate some changes for a cost savings to us. The only large change was
the addition of a large slide gate for $11,298. We originally anticipated using the existing
gate but found it was not functioning and it would cost more to repair than to have the
contractor install a new one. The biggest credit was from a redesign of the motor control
centers. Bob Jones was able to provide the engineers and the contractor with information
during his review of the system for the changes and savings for the city. The other main
aspect of the change order is the time extension for construction because of the weather and
also the changes in the MCC. I feel this is a legitimate request. They are not really
anticipating the need for the extra time at this point, but it is for their protection if needed
later.

I recommend acceptance of Change Order #1 as presented. Please put this on the council
agenda for June 18, 2009.














